Monthly Meeting Minutes

McLean County PONY Baseball, Inc.

September 10th, 2012

The meeting was called to order at 6:01pm on September 10th, 2012 with the following present: Dave Blume, Kelly Hott, Keith Eichensehr, Jerry Stocks, Brad Thede, Bill Jones, Andy Ommen, Jim Broadbear, Doug Gilliam, Steve Platt, Steve Bruso, Bill Graden, Cory Rogers and Mark Landsly.  Also present was Business Manager Brian Thede.  Friends of the board present were Jason Wilson and Chad Beatty.
Minutes
Kelly Hott motions to approve the March minutes, Jerry Stocks seconds the motion.  The motion was approved by board vote.
Treasurer's Report
McLean County PONY Baseball, Inc.

Treasurer’s Report

September 2012 Board Meeting

Account Balances:

· First State Bank Checking


  $    2,869.17
· Heartland Bank Checking 


  $  15,953.43
· Petty Cash




  $       500.00
· Total Current Assets:



  $  19,322.60
Major Expenditures/Key Activities:

· Big bills are electric and concession, insurance paid total was ~$8500

· Approximately $45,000 in registration and other income not shown in this report.

Mark Landsly motions to approve the treasurer’s report, Steve Bruso seconds the motion, the motion is approved by board vote. 

Manager's Report

Concession Stand:  
Closing out the season.
Parents Auxiliary

No report.
Attorney General / Handicap Parking and Access

No report.
Other

Brian Thede reports 2012 summer season was “ordinary”, with the following highlights:

· 90% of games played, versus 80% target

· In-house tournaments went fine with an on-time finish
· Transition to fall went well, “seamless”
· We did cancel games one day this summer based on heat, guideline used was 100 degrees / 105 heat index.  We need a consistent policy

· There was a problem with late June / early July outside travel teams cancelling games too often, two years now.
Committee Reports:
o
Finance Committee

No report.
o
Facilities/Fields:
Andy Ommen / Kelly Hott submitted the following: 
· Water is still low but better
· Starting to aerate Colt field
· We need infield mix, vendor willing to provide 50 tons worth of material for $5500, if we host a field day with the vendor who will also bring a laser level tractor.  Majority will go on Colt field.  This will have to go to 2013 budget, and is about $2100 more than typical year's budget.  Motion made and noted in “New Business”
· We probably need a new hot water heater
· We had the septic tanks pumped out last week
· We have 24 ash trees that are or will be infected and they will die if not treated.
o
Players/Coaches:

Shetland Division:  Tom Nolin will be 2013 division president.
Pinto Division: Jason Wilson will be 2013 president.
Mustang Division: No report.
Bronco Division: No report. 
Pony Division: No report. 
Colt/Palomino Division: BNBA forming a rec league by school.  Uncertain situation.  Should we do business as usual, or join with BNBA, or do we focus on a countywide basis?  After discussion, conclusion is we will continue to operate as usual.
We will get a summary report from Steve Bruso on the registration numbers, team counts and coach information.
O
Umpires: 

No report.

o
Publicity: 
Articles due and of the month.
Old Business:

Ratifications
Ratify MCPB Director position for Keith Eichensehr, Audelle Cummins, and also Chad Beatty new be our new treasurer.
New Business:

Infield Mix
Andy Ommen motions to spend $5500 for 50 tons of infield mix and up to $7000 if we can get more at a similar price.  Jerry Stocks seconds the motion, the motion is approved by board vote.
Age date for Registration
Steve Bruso motions to change the age division end date change from August 1 to September 1.  Andy Ommen seconds the motion, the motion is approved by board vote.
Notes, Notices & Reminders

· 140 players completed the tryout for 6 Twins teams over 2 days.  All teams except 14u completed. 
· Fundraising coordinator needed for the 2013 season.
· Twins try-out coordinator and volunteer coordinator needed.
Mark Landsly motions to adjourn the meeting.  Steve Bruso seconds the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:36 pm.

Next meeting is scheduled for October 1st, 2012 @ 6pm, at the Complex Morton building.
Respectfully submitted,

Mark Landsly

Secretary

